

Васьковская Ю.В., учитель
английского языка ГУО
«Средняя школа № 41 г.
Могилева»

**Задания для проведения школьной олимпиады
по учебному предмету «Английский язык»
VI класс**

VOCABULARY AND GRAMMAR TEST TOTAL: 65 points

Part I

We liked it

My sister Jane is fond of needlework. She can sew and mend very well. She keeps her things in a big box. Our dog Ruby and I like the box very much. Ruby plays with balls of wool. I take the box when I lose a button on my trousers. I usually take the biggest needle with a big eye. It's easy to hold a big needle between boy's fingers. Am I right?

It's Saturday today. Mother is ill, she has flu. We have done a lot of work about the house. Jane has dusted the furniture. I have cleaned the floor. I wanted to use the vacuum cleaner for it. But first I wanted to know how strong the machine was. So I dusted the dog with it. Ruby didn't like it and ran away. After that I wanted to know if the machine could take a button. It did! And a small potato? It did. But then the machine stopped working.

Then we cooked dinner. Jane said it was a woman's job, but Robert, my brother, answered that the best cooks in the world were men – not women. He took a book about cooking and said, "I'll make a cake."

And he has made it. He has taken eggs, sugar, butter and flour. He has done something with all these things and has put it into the oven. But after all that the kitchen was like a field in winter and Robert looked like a snowman, white all over from head to foot.

Mother laughed, she was not angry with him.

mend – зашивать

wool – шерсть

oven – духовка

I. Mark the sentences as True or False (5 points):

1. The dog Ruby and I like the box with Jane's things very much.
2. Jane has done a lot of work about the house on Sunday. _____

3. Jane dusted the dog but Ruby didn't like it and ran away. _____
4. Robert took a book about cooking and said, «I'll make a cake». _____
5. Mother was angry with Robert. _____

II. Answer the questions (7 points):

1. What is Jane fond of? _____
2. What can she do? _____
3. When does the boy take the needle? _____
4. What have the children done about the house? _____
5. Why did the machine stop working? _____
6. What has Robert done? _____
7. Why did the mother laugh? _____

Part II

I. Put the verbs in the right tense form (8 points):

1. My little sister and I (like) to play different games in the evening.
2. Look, Tom (wear) a new hat.
3. I (wash) my car the day before yesterday.
4. Jerry and Anna (watch) the movie next Monday.
5. My father (just to read) this newspaper.
6. When the ambulance (arrive), the patient (sleep) like a child.
7. Vegetable soup (to make) from vegetables.
8. Tomatoes (to pick) in July.

II. Fill in preposition (8 points):

1. The child was afraid _____ darkness.
2. I'm looking _____ my keys. I lost them somewhere.
3. My brother is fond _____ swimming. He is a good swimmer.
4. I'm proud _____ my Motherland.
5. She is famous _____ her wonderful novels.
6. My father has always been interested _____ hockey.
7. Kate was good _____ mathematics _____ school.
8. I get to my work _____ car.

III. Fill in the correct article where necessary (6 points):

1. They went to _____ Black Sea last summer.
2. What language do they speak in _____ USA?
3. My parents and I visited _____ Netherlands two years ago,
4. Have you ever been to _____ London?
5. My dream is to travel across _____ South America.
6. They went to _____ Alps to ski.

IV. Complete the following sentences by using one of the words given in brackets (7 points):

1. The house looked empty. There was _____ in it.
(*somebody / nobody*)
2. There's _____ I can say on this topic. I've forgotten all.
(*something / nothing*)
3. You can buy this iron _____. (*everybody / everywhere*)
4. We didn't have _____ fruit last autumn. (*many / much*)
5. There's _____ milk in the fridge. (*few / little*)
6. She wasn't very hungry. She has just had _____ soup.
(*a few / a little*)
7. There are _____ biscuits left on the plate. (*a few / a little*)

V. Complete the tag questions (5 points):

1. You have ever read this book, _____?
2. «Toto the Dog» is a cartoon, _____?
3. They went to the cinema last Friday, _____?
4. This book tells us about a little girl and her cat, _____?
5. My sister hasn't seen «Titanic» _____?

VI. Complete the sentences with so/such a(an)/such (5 points):

1. I didn't enjoy the book. It was _____ boring story.
2. The weather was _____ cold that nobody could do any work.
3. Please, don't drive _____ fast!
4. Painting and knitting are _____ popular hobbies.
5. Sightseeing is great. It is _____ interesting hobby.

VII. Choose the correct variant (5 points):

A. and	B. too	C. either
--------	--------	-----------

1. I like painting _____ my brother doesn't like doing it.
2. She likes playing volleyball and I like playing volleyball _____.
3. My mum likes cooking and his mum likes cooking _____.
4. They don't like knitting and my sister doesn't like it _____.
5. Tom likes learning languages _____ I don't like doing it.

VIII. Correct the mistakes. Write down the right variant of the sentence (9 points):

1. My friend doesn't plays basketball every Friday.

2. Leafs have different colours.

3. My friend keeps a white mice in the box

4.The population of Mogilev is more than three hundreds people.

5.My mother cooks gooder than my father.

6. Things that go on are called
continuful._____

7 .My brother is a very gratefulous person._____

8.There were a lot of usefulous plants in Granny's
garden._____

9.The situation was very danger._____

Ключи:

Part I.

- I.
 1. True
 2. False
 3. False
 4. True
 5. False

- II.
 1. Jane is fond of needlework.
 2. She can sew and mend very well.
 3. The boy takes the needle when he loses a button on his trousers.
 4. Jane has dusted the furniture and the boy has cleaned the floor.
 5. The machine stopped working because the boy wanted to know if the machine could take a button.
 6. Robert has done something with eggs, sugar, butter and flour and he has put it into the oven.
 7. The mother laughed because the kitchen was like a field in winter and Robert looked like a snowman, white all over from head to foot.

Part II.

- I
 1. like
 2. is wearing
 3. washed
 4. will watch
 5. has just read
 6. arrived/was sleeping
 7. is made
 8. are picked
- II
 1. of
 2. for
 3. of
 4. of
 5. for
 6. in
 7. at, at
 8. by

III 1. the

2. the

3. the

4. –

5. –

6.the

IV1. nobody

2. nothing

3. everywhere

4. much

5. little

6. a little

7. a few

V.1.haven't you?

2. isn't it?

3.didn't they?

4.doesn't it

5.has she?

VI.1.such a

2.so

3.so

4.such

5.such an

VII. 1.and

2.too

3. too

4.either

5.and

VIII

1. My friend doesn't play basketball every Friday.

2. Leaves have different colours.

3. My friend keeps a white mouse in the box.

4. The population of Mogilev is more than three hundred people.

5.My mother cooks better than my father.

6. Things that go on are called continuous.

- 7 .My brother is a very grateful person.
8. There were a lot of useful plants in Granny's garden.
9. The situation was very dangerous.